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Statement: Incidence of Violence at Cowardin & Hull  

Richmond – GRTC is aware of an incident of gun violence that occurred earlier this morning 

next to a GRTC bus. We would like to express our deep condolences to the family of the victim 

and our dismay that such an incident occurred at all.  

The timeline of events, as confirmed by GRTC personnel and onboard cameras, shows that the 

incident occurred at the same time as a southbound 3A bus was serving bus stop 794 

(Cowardin + Hull). No GRTC passengers or employees were harmed by or involved in the 

incident, however, due to proximity and per policy, the bus was taken out of service and GRTC 

supervisors were dispatched to the scene.  

At this time, GRTC refers all questions to the Richmond Police Department.  

### 

GRTC’s mission is to connect people to opportunities by providing safe, sustainable, reliable, and 
equitable transportation. 
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